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Greetings from the Borough Council President
Greetings Residents, Business and Property Owners,

I am sure I join everyone in welcoming in Spring and the warm weather. We made it
through another winter and look forward to all that comes with Springtime! I want to
thank the Borough Manager, Office Staff and Maintenance for their continued hard work
and dedication to the Dillsburg Community.

As we start a new year, there are many changes coming to Dillsburg Borough. We are well
on our way to completing the new Borough building. This building will house our two cur-
rent locations - our of fice on Baltimore Street and the maintenance building along route
15. This consolidation will bring together both locations into one building while providing a
large meeting area for community needs, house the Penn State EMS / Ambulance, provide
space for DEMA (Dillsburg Emergency Management Association), NEMA (Northern York
Emergency Management Association) and have public restrooms for the community park.
The folks at Lobar Associates continue to drive the project to completion. While the
project is ongoing there will be some disruption and closures to the community park and
the dog park. We ask for your patience during this time.

With the nice weather folks are out enjoying a stroll through Dillsburg. We remind you
to beware of pedestrians. Please stop for pedestrians in the crosswalks - It Is The Law.

As we continue to work to get back to normalcy, please support all the business through-
out Dillsburg - those that have been fixtures for years and those that are newer to our
community. Your support is needed more than ever.

There are several upcoming community events - Dill Tavern, Farmer's Market, Little
League Parade, Memorial Day Parade, Pickle Fest and many more. Please check the Dills-
burg Borough website www.dillsburg.com for additional information on all things Dillsburg.
Dillsburg Borough Council has their workshop meetings the first Tuesday of every month
and our business meeting the second Tuesday of every month at the Borough building on
Baltimore Street. These meetings are open to the public.

On behalf of the Borough of Dillsburg, I wish you and your family a happy and safe spring
and summer!

Sincerely,

Matt Fawber, Borough Council President

Receive information by e-mail???

BE THE FIRST TO KNOW! Would you like to receive information from the
Borough by e-mail? If you would like to start receiving items such as im-
portant notices, road closings, newsletters, etc. , please e-mail us at dills-
burg@dillsburg.com. Please include your name and address and a brief note stating you
would like to start receiving important news via e-mail.




PAGE 2 DILLSBURG BOROUGH NEWSLETTER SPRING 2022

A Message from the Borough Manager

Spring is Almost Herel

I hope everyone is looking forward to warmer weather. I know I am. I would like to thank all the residents,
property owners and business owners that support and work with the Borough and their neighbors, and all the
community and Borough volunteers that serve throughout the year. Your constructive criticism and comments,
dedication, help, time and ideas make the Borough a better place to live. The Borough and local community
groups are always looking for volunteers and representatives. If you are interested in volunteering, piease
contact us at the Borough Office.

The Borough does advertise in the Dillsburg Banner and puts as much information as possible on its
cable channel and website. For those of you that aren't aware, there is an easier way to keep informed. Just
send an e-mail to dillsburg@dillsburg.com with a subject of Sign Me Up. We can then inform you via e-mail
about road closures, snow emergencies, leaf pick up, no parking, etc. We can even e-mail the newsletter to you
instead of mailing it. If you don't have an email address, please make sure the Borough Office has a valid
phone number for you.

Brian and Kevin will be out street sweeping, painting curbs, crosswalks and parking lines, as well as doing
some road repairs and weeding the curb line. If you have any questions about the exact dates weed spraying
will be done or type of pesticide that will be used, contact me during normal business hours (M-F 8am-
4:30pm) . Watch for "No Parking” signs that will be put out when necessary because of the work scheduled. In
order to avoid a fine and having your vehicle towed, please obey these signs. Please slow down, pay attention
and be courteous when you see people working on or near the roadway.

FINALLY, the new Borough building will soon be open for business. It will hold, not only the office, but the
Public Works Department, the Ambulance service, DEMA, NEMA and a community room. Please stop in for a
visit once it is complete.

Dillsburg Emergency Management Association needs to be aware of the special needs of any resident in order
to assist during an emergency. If this pertains to you or someone you know, please contact the Borough Staff
for a copy of an Emergency Information form. If you have any questions about how to plan for or what to do in
an emergency you can contact DEMA via e-mail at dema@dillsburg.com or call 717-648-5886.

I'd like to thank everyone for their efforts with the mandatory recycling. Last year the Borough earned over
$11,000.00 because of you. If you have questions about recycling, please contact the Borough Office.

***Remember that per Borough Code, it is illegal for any owner or custodian to allow any type of pet,
including cats, to run at large or for any person to feed stray animals. It states you must clean up af-
ter your dogs. It is also illegal to place grass and weed clippings on streets and alleys in the Borough.
Fines may reach as much as $1,000.00 per day plus costs and the pets may be trapped and taken to a
shelter™**

If you have any topics you'd like to see included in the next newsletter, please contact me at the website or number
above. Don't hesitate to call us or stop in at the Borough Office with any question, concerns or just to say Hi!

Karen Deibler, Dillsburg Borough Manager

Like us on FACEBOOK

The Dillsburg Borough, York County uses Facebook as an informal way to reach out to the commu-
nity. Residents are informed of any upcoming events, snow emergencies and any other important ﬁn
information the community should be aware of. facebook
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Frequently Requested Phone Numbers

Dillsburg Borough: (717) 432-9969 Comcast: 800-266-2278

Dillsburg Area Authority: (717) 502-0431 Met-Ed: 800-545-7741

Dillsburg Post Office: (717) 432-3035 Met-Ed (Emergency #): 800-544-4877

NYC Fire Rescue: (717) 432-3281 Penn Waste: 866-575-8720 _

Northern York School District: (717) 432-8691 Logan Park Rental: (717) 432-2260 (Bil Cressler)

Quay Park Rental : (717) 432-5206 (Janine Gunter)

Tenant Registration

Any individual, corporation, firm or other entity owning property in the Borough of Dillsburg shall notify the
Borough Council of any adult over the age of 18 years residing in or on such property who is not a record owner of
such property, on forms to be provided by the Borough. Such notification shall be delivered or mailed to the
Borough Secretary at the Borough Office.

A. Whenever any person residing in or on premises owned by any individual, corporation, firm or other entity

attains the age of 18 years, such property owner shall notify the Borough within 30 days following such
person's 18th birthday.

B. B. Whenever any tenant or other person residing in or on premises owned by any person, firm or corporation
removes and is replaced by another tenant, whether or not such tenant is in fact paying rent, the person, firm
or corporation owning such property shall be obliged to notify the Borough Council of the new tenant within 30
days after such person has moved to said premises in the manner prescribed above.

C. C. Any person, firm, corporation or other entity who shall violate any provision of this Part shall, upon
conviction thereof, be sentenced to pay a fine of not more than $1,000 plus costs and, in default of payment
of said fine and costs to a term of imprisonment not to exceed 30 days. Each day that a violation of this Part
continues or each Section of this Part which shall be found to have been violated shall constitute a separate
offense.

Rent-A-Kid Needs Kids!

The Rent-A-Kid program, sponsored by the York County Area Agency on Aging, needs kids in middle and senior
high school. Rent-A-Kid is an intergenerational program that offers students an opportunity to earn money and/
or community service hours doing routine household chores, yard work, mowing lawns, technology assistance, pet
care, or shoveling snow for York County seniors. The program also provides an opportunity for older adults and
teenagers to interact and help each other.

Kids who wish to register must be in grades 7 through 12. Applications are available at all school guidance offic-
es or they can be downloaded from the ‘Forms & Documents’ page of www.ycaaa.org.

The rate of pay is to be negotiated between the teenager and the older adult at the time of hiring.

For additional information, interested teens can contact the Rent-A-Kid program at (717) 771-9103 or 1-800-
632-9073.
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Votel Votell Votelll

Tuesday May 17, 2022 is the Primary Election in PA! Residents will head to the polls to vote for several races includ-
ing: Governor, Lieutenant Governor, US Senate, US Congress, PA Senate, and PA House of Representa-
tives. Local and State Party Committee People are also on the ballot this Primary Election. Thisisa

J critical election! Register to vote and exercise that right on election day@!

| Please come out to vote in the Primary on May 17thllll

The Location of the Primary Election will be at New Hope Ministries—99 W Church Street, Dillsburg, from 7:00 am
to 8:00 pm

Please visit www.yorkcountypa.gov or www.pa.gov/guides/voting-and-elections for complete information on the
Election Information.

Some details include:

e Last day to REGISTER for the Primary Election is Monday, May 2, 2022.

e Mail in Ballots are available to qualified voters. The last day to APPLY for the mail-in or Civilian Absentee Ballot
is Tuesday, May 10, 2022,

o If avoter isunsure that the ballot will be received on time, the voter may return the ballot directly to the
County Board of Elections office on Election Night, May 17th by 8:00pm.

e If avoteris still unsure and can't deliver the ballot the voter may go to her/his polling place and cast a provi-
sional ballot.

e Last day for a voted military and overseas absentee ballots to be received at county office is Tuesday, May 24,
2022.

Thank-you,
Holly Kelley

Tax Collector
Tax Collector, Debbi Beitzel, would like to remind residents that Real Estate bills for County, Borough and Bor-
ough Per Capita/Occupation tax bills were mailed on February 15th.

If your taxes are in escrow, that bill should be forwarded to your mortgage company for payment. Mortgage
companies do not pay per capita bills!

All residents 18 years of age and older, regardless of job status, should be receiving a per capita tax bill.
Please notify the tax collector if someone at your residence should be added to the tax rolls. It's your re-
sponsibility to contact me if you haven't received your taxes and also if your job status has changed!!.

Special hours will be detailed in mailed tax bills. A mailbox is available at my residence to drop off payments
when the office is not open.

Please include both copies of your bill along with a self-addressed stamped envelope if you would like a receipt.
For questions, contact Debbi Beitzel at (717) 432-3341 or via email: dbgborotc@comcast.net

Unpaid tax bills will be turned over to the delinquent tax collector and/or the Tax Claim Office of York Coun-
ty at the end of the year, incurring added cost.
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New Hope Ministries
Dillsburg Center
99 W Church Street
Dillsburg PA 17019
(717) 432-3053
www.nhm-pa.org

The Dillsburg Community is a huge supporter of New Hope Ministries! Thank you for your continued dedi-
cation to our agency

Give Local Yorkl: The annual Give Local York is happening on Friday, May 6, 2022. This 24-hour virtual event helps
the people we serve in the Dillsburg community and all our York County programs.

Considering a food drive with New Hope?: We could use condiments, canned meats, canned

vegetables and fruits, personal care items (toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap, shampoo, etc.). NeW @

Need Help?: If you or someone you know needs help with food, learning budgeting skills, HOPE :

finding a job, or dealing with a financial crisis, please contact us at (717) 432-3053. Ministries
Sharing Christ’s love by meeting human needs

Kiwanis Club of Dillsburg Area Inc

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to changing the world one child and one community
at a time.

Thank you to everyone that supports our youth programs by participating in our Annual Blueberry Sales
and Pickle Chase.

Kiwanis is the sponsor of Kiwanis Key Club (NHS), Kiwanis Builders Club (NMS) and K-Kids Club (Dillsburg,
Northern , South Mountain and Wellsville Elementary).

What does the Dillsburg Kiwanis Do? Provides support to area youth through many leadership programs,
Supports various New Hope Ministries programs, Organizes the Elementary Polar Packs program, Packs &
distributes food at the Ecumenical Food Bank, Tutors at Dillsburg Elementary School, Reads at Wellsville
Head Start, Distributes books to local pre-schools and child care centers, Adopted a local daycare center,
Grants scholarships to Northern High School Key Club Graduates, Marshalls the Farmers Fair Fantastic
Parade, Supports Dillsburg Area Library with an annual Pasta Dinner, Plants and maintains a community
flower garden at Rt. 15 and Baltimore Street, Supports Dillsburg Baseball Association by sponsoring the
Challenger Team, Volunteer at Williams Grove Speedway Kidsll Nights, Partners with Kiwanis preferred
charities including March of Dimes, Children's Miracle Network and Special Olympics.

For more information visit their website at

www.dillsburgkiwanis.com or email at DillsburgKiwanis@gmail.com
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Library News

Spring is here at the Dillsburg Area Public
Library! We've got a lot going on over on
Mumper Lanel

Our Spring Friends Booksale will take place [E
beginning on April 23 from 9am to 5pm and
continuing from April 25 to 30 during regular library
hours. On April 30 you can fill a bag for $5. We are
currently collecting items for the sale and will do so
until April 18. There will be bargains for every taste!
We cannot accept VHS or cassette tapes, Reader's Di-
gest condensed books, encyclopedias, old textbooks, or
an)ll material that is moldy, musty or otherwise not sale-
able.

There are plenty of other activities to keep you in-
formed and educated. Pre-school Story Time takes
place on Tuesdays and Baby and Toddler Story Time
occurs on Thursdays, both at 10:30am. These programs
will end for the spring on May 12 and do not require
registration.

Other popular children's programs include Lego Club on
the first Thursday of each month and Coding Club on
the third Thursday of each month. Both programs in-
clude an in-person and a remote option, with the in-
person beginning at 6pm.

A special children's event of note is Planting Day on

April 13 from 3 to 5pm. Drop in after school to plant

seeds in a fake-home greenhouse, start a seed jar ex-

Eerimen’r, and help us make a windowsill garden for the
ibrary.

Adult spring programs include Basic Herb Preparation
with Susanna Reppert Brill (outdoors) on April 26, Are
You In Need Of A Money Makeover? with Tim Eicholtz
on May 12, Veterans Benefits with the York County Of-
fice of Veterans Affairs on June 13, and The Lincoln
Highway in York County with Tom Davidson on June 15,
These programs will take place at 6:30pm.

Summer events are still in the planning stages, but
make sure to visit our events calendar on our website
at www.yorklibraries.org/dillsburg to find out all about
the latest happenings at the Library. We will again have
a reading program and events for both children and
adults. Look for the return of our summer concert se-
ries as well.

On May 6, the Library will join hundreds of local non-
profits in participating in Give Local York, an annual day
of online giving! Through Give Local York, any donations
made online will go farther through a stretch pool of
extra funds! To donate (on June 6) or for more infor-
mation, visit www.givelocalyork.org

For any current COVID-19 restrictions, please call (717
-432-5613) or visit our Facebook (www.facebook.com/
dillsburgareapubliclibrary) for more information. To
keep our staff and volunteers safe, we ask that you
please postpone any trips to the library if you are ex-
periencing any illness or COVID-19 symptoms.

We hope to see you at the Dillsburg Area Public Li-
brary!

News from Logan Park—Your Community Park

Logan Park has been anything but quiet during the last few months.

Spring clean-up at the park will take place on April 23™ at 9:00 a.m. All are invited to pitch in and bring your
work gloves, rakes, and leaf blowers. If anyone has questions, please call Nancy Putt at 717-712-3951.

The biggest project undertaken at the park in 2021 was the creation of a riparian buffer along the lower part
of the park as a result of an agreement with the Alliance for the Chesapeake Bay. A path along the buffer was
also staked out by a member of DCNR. Over the Columbus Day weekend, 315 trees of 20 varieties were plant-
ed with the assistance of park neighbor volunteers. A special thanks and appreciation to Pete Ramsey from
Range End who brought a zero-turn mower for the area.

Security cameras have been installed in various locations in the park to deter vandalism and trespassing at
night.

The interior of the barn is also undergoing renovations. The barn utility room was updated to accommodate the
camera monitors and a new staircase is in the process of being installed for better accessibility.

Other noted improvements to the park were the installation of two slides and sheds in the park were also
spruced up with new paint and roofs.

All persons who are interested in reserving the park pavilion should contact Bil Cressler at 717-448-7626.

Logan Park board members are Bob Ingham, Chad Reed, Bil Cressler, Kay McKinney, Nancy Putt, Terri Hilde-
brand, Kristin Omlor, Chrissy Burrows, Dustin Sheffer, and Christy Doerflinger.
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Street Sweeping

The Borough will be sweeping the streets again this
spring. If you have any questions about exact dates when
this will be done, contact the Borough Office during nor-
mal business hours. Please watch for "No Parking" signs
that will be put out when necessary. Inorder to avoida
fine and having your vehicle towed, please obey the signs.

Weed Spraying

Brian, Public Works Supervisor, has the necessary certifi-
cation to spray in Right-of-Ways and will be
doing so over the next months, as needed. If
¢k You have any questions about exact dates
2B when this will be done or type of pesticide
fha'r W|II be used, contact the Borough Office during nor-
mal business hours. Please watch for "No Parking” signs
that will be put out when necessary. Inorder to avoid a
fine and having your vehicle towed, please obey the signs.

Recycling Containers

Since our residents are becoming more aware of the ben-
efits of recycling and because it's mandatory in Dillsburg
Borough, larger recycling containers are
available. Dillsburg Borough, has larger
recycling containers and any resident that
would like one should stop by the Borough
office during normal office hours. If you
currently have a recycling container, that
might be damaged and unrepairable, you can bring it to
the office and exchange it for a new one.

Trash Pick-up and Recycling

Penn Waste's regularly scheduled trash/recycling pick-up
days are Wednesday mornings, with the exceptions of
June 1st and July 6 and September 7th, which will be
picked up on Thursday due to the holiday falling on or be-
fore the normal pick up day. Dillsburg Residents are re-
minded it is mandatory to recycle. Here's how you can
help:

1. Place your recycling bin out for collection on your
scheduled pick up day.

2. When placing paper products in recycling bin with other
recyclables, be sure paper is covered by heavier material
so it doesn't blow way!

3. Bundle any large loose pieces of cardboard that will not
fit in your recycling bin.

NYCHAPS

Dills Tavern, 227 N Baltimore St
Maple Shade Barn 35 Greenbriar
For more information call 717-502-1440 or email
dkane@northernyorkhistorical.org
northernyorkhistorical.org

All events will follow CDC and Pennsylvania Department of
Health pandemic guidelines that are in place at the time
of the event.

Upcoming Events:

April 29 4:30-9:00, April 30 9:00-4:30 Celtic fest dill-
scelticfest.com.

May 6th Noodle Juice Card Club

May 7th Dillsburg Farmer's Market opens at Dills Tavern
and runs through November 26th—Shop every Saturday
8:00 am to 12:00 pm for a wide array of fresh produce,
local meats, locally produced food products, beverages
and so much more! Check in with NYCHAPS while you are
onsite for interesting demonstrations and activities de-
signed for family fun,

May 14th  Public Tyme

June 4th  Honey and the Hog

August 27,28  Market Fair/Cherry Bounce Festival
Sept 10 Oktoberfest

Oct 7th First Friday

Making changes to your home?
STOP, you might need a permitl

A building permit is needed for new construction,
additions, alterations, renovations and repairs.
Installing new/replacement windows and doors, re-
shingling roofs, re-finishing basements, pre-built
sheds, in ground and above ground swimming pools
(inflatable pools included), concrete pads and retaining
walls also need a building permit. Most building
permits fall under the PA uniform Construction Code
(UCC) which requires a review of the application and
inspections of the construction. The cost of a building
permit varies with each application. Please call the
Borough office for building permit fees.

A zoning permit is required when erecting or adding any
structure. New construction, additions, garages,
sheds, swimming pools, and concrete patios/pads are
examples when a zoning permit is needed. The cost of
a zoning permit is $25.00.

Failure to apply for a permit could result in a
fine.

SO, WHEN IN DOUBT....PLEASE
CALL THE BOROUGH OFFICE
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Dillsburg Arts Council

As we enter 2022, we have so many things to be thankful for, the most important being that we are still here.
We appreciate your continued support for without it the journey would have been a lot more difficult.

I wanted to take a moment to update you on the Dillsburg Arts and Revitalization Council. During the Covid virus shut
down, we used the time to re-valuate and reorganize the Dillsburg Arts Council. Our Board and its responsibilities

were re-evaluated, our website was redesigned and we found different opportunities for fundraising that would allow
us to provide an assortment of programs. We also secured funding to assist in the preservation of Historic Monaghan.

Our schedule for programs will soon be finished, the only thing that might impact its implementation is the virus. We
continue to offer programs for all ages and hopefully will soon be able to get back into the school with Heritage Edu-
cation programs and programs involving the arts. Virtual programs are also being considered especially during winter
months and periods on increased virus cases.

If you would like to see the programs/activities we have planned, I have included them in this letter or you can check
out our website at www.dillsburgarts.com.

The second part of the article is to ask for your assistance with the Dillsburg Arts Council and the programs we pro-
vide for the residents in this area.

It has become increasingly more of a challenge to have local residents get involved in the Arts Council and the pro-
grams we provide. There are so many activities/programs in the area and a day is only so long. We tend to get involved
in activities that our students or grandchildren are in and that limits our ability to do anything else.

I have been giving a lot of thought into this, especially with 4 grandchildren ages 19 to 9. How do I do anything other
than support them at various activities and have any time left to do what I would like to do in the community?

The secret is to not try to do everything and also to do something for a limited number of organizations and not try
to cover all your bases. Look at what we offer (you can check that out on our website) and pick out what you are in-
terested in and also what your child/grandchild might be interested in. Share the experience with them and help a
local organization while also spending time with your child/grandchild.

Another opportunity is to get involved in the historic preservation or Historic Monaghan Church and the significant
part it played in the forming of our community and the history of our nation.

Whatever the reason, please consider becoming involved with an organization the serves all ages and does most of it
at no cost to the participants. We get most of our money through grants and donations.

I hope you have a great and healthy 2022 and we look forward to seeing you at future Dillsburg Arts Council events.
2022 Program Schedule- to date:

April 23- Scout Clean Up Day at Historic Monaghan

May 1- Ladies in the Parlor

May 6- Give Local York

June - Chalk the Walk

July- Hymn Sing and Ice Cream

July 31 - The Launies

August 1-4- Art Camp

August 14- Concert on the Lawn BIC Church- Harrisburg Mandolin Ensemble

Jay Young, President

Special Need Forms

If you or someone you know who lives in the Dillsburg Borough has special needs, special needs forms are availa-
ble. Only emergency personnel in the Borough will use this confidential information. Please call the Dillsburg
Borough Office at (717) 432-9969 and request a form to be mailed to you or stop by the office during normal
business hours and pick one up. Please note: You must fill out a form in advance and keep it updated if you would
require special assistance from emergency personnel.
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EMA UPDATES

Pennsylvania State Law Title 35 requires all municipalities to engage in “all hazard" disaster planning. Dillsburg,
along with five other local municipalities, work as a team to plan for natural and man-made disasters; our team
is called the Northern York County Unified EMA (NEMA).

Everyone on our staff is a volunteer- we care about our community and donate our time and our skills to help
our community be better prepared. Our mission is to provide for the protection of persons and property in dis-
asters affecting the Northern York County community at large. In simple terms, EMA works for our municipal
governments through our planning activities- we are not First Responders although we support our Firefight-
ers, Police and Medical personnel.

What does our local Emergency Management Agency do?

*Maintain an emergency operation center (EOC)- our "office"” where we communicate with our local municipali-
ties and York County OEM.

*Maintain a staff per the ICS (Incident Command System) organization chart which is a major component of
NIMS (National Incident Management System) - each person has a specific job.

*Maintain an emergency operation plan (EOP) including a notification and resource manual (NARM)
Our primary planning functions include:

*Prevention, Preparedness, Response and Recovery activities to meet “all hazard" situations.

Prevention activities include public education on skills such as basic first aid and sheltering in place. These
skills will reduce the stress on our first responders and on ourselves in disasters.

Updates:

**We are planning another public education opportunity for June 2022. The “workshop" will be similar to the
First Aid Workshop held on November 14, 2021 which was attended by 24 local residents. The format will be
another “hands-on" workshop where attendees will learn skills in small groups at various stations. More infor-
mation will be forthcoming.

**NEMA completed the purchase of new IT equipment at the end of 2021 for our EOC. Dillsburg Borough
staff facilitated the purchase from Dell. NEMA qualified for partial reimbursement from York County through
the Act 147 (TMI preparedness) funds.

Severe Weather Hazards:

Most of our regional disasters are weather related. Thousands of residents lost power in late February after
heavy rain was followed by high winds. SPRING brings the threat of severe thunder storms, high winds and

tornadoes. Preparedness means being able to function on your own until the situation is stabilized. Shelter in
Place or Evacuate?

Man-made Hazards:

The war in Europe underscores the need for individual preparedness. Thousands of refugees had to leave on
short notice as the communist Russian government unleashed their arsenal against homes, schools, hospitals and
power plants. Shelter in Place or Evacuate?

Now that we're coming out from under the cloud of Covid, please enjoy time with family, friends and neigh-
bors...and please consider spending some of your time on preparedness.

Thank you,
Tim Hildebrand
NEMA Chairperson and Coordinator
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Friendly & Safety reminders
Sump Pump Discharge—While the Borough recognizes the need for sump pump use, property owners should be consid-
erate of their neighbors. A sump pump discharge pipe directed towards adjacent properties can create problems
such as unwanted water for your neighbor. When possible owners should discharge the sump pump to a front or rear
yard onto an area that can absorb the water and allow infiltration instead of simply directing the water onto an adja-
cent property. Sump pump discharges directly to the Borough streets should be avoided. Sump pump discharge di-
rectly to Borough streets or sidewalks can create nuisance problems such as algae buildup and slick wet spots in the
summer months. Constant discharge of water can also reduce the life of the curb and street surface, increasing
maintenance costs for the Borough. With proper permitting, sump pumps can be connected directly to the storm sew-
er system; however it is illegal for a sump pump to discharge to the sanitary sewer system. Property owners should
consult the Borough for assistance in determining the proper discharge method for your sump pump.

Streetlights - Please call the Borough Office if you know of a streetlight that is not working properly. You must know
the exact location of the light or pole number in question and the nature of the problem. The Borough office staff
will then contact Met-Ed. Met-Ed will then add the situation to their work order list and will be out to verify, and
correct, the problem as their schedule allows.

Parking Fines - If you receive a parking ticket in the Borough, the fine will be $25.00. If paid to the Dillsburg Bor-

ough within 72 hours the fine is reduced to $15.00. If not paid within that time frame it will be turned over to the
District Justice.

Residents and motorists are reminded to re-new their awareness of children playing and riding bicycles.
Please slow down and be extra careful when driving in residential areas by driving defensively and expecting
that from behind every parked car a child may appear. Please remember that it is the law - Motorists must

yield to pedestrians in crosswalks. Offenders can and will be fined.

Ordinances (A complete listing can be found on our website)
Property Nuisances: Dillsburg Borough has both property and zoning ordinances that involve property nuisances.
Grass, weeds, trees, bushes and other vegetation should be cut or trimmed to prevent overhanging, unsafe conditions
and unsightly and/or obnoxious areas. There should not be an accumulation of trash, rubbish, building materials, junk,
etc. on your property that could be considered a fire hazard and/ or harborage for snakes, rodents or other vermin,
All vehicles, whether on the street or on your property, must be registered, licensed and inspected.

Animals: Ordinance 1988-3 relates to the custody and keeping of animals within the Borough. This Ordinance per-
tains to the number and type of animals allowed in the Borough, as well as issues dealing with noise, animals running at
large and befouling property. An application for a permit is required in order to keep more than 4 dogs & cats, in ag-
gregate number, more than 6 months of age on any premises, regardless of the number of owners. Please be courte-
ous to your neighbors. Take noisy pets indoors. All dogs and cats must be under the control of their owner at all times.
All dogs must be licensed yearly. You can get a license at the York County Treasurer's office or by checking out their
website. It is unlawful for any person owning or custodian of an animal to permit that animal to defecate upon any
public or private property, other than that of the owner or custodian. If an animal does defecate on public or private
property, the owner or custodian must dispose of any feces in a non-leaking container for deposit in a trash container.

Requirements to cut & trim grass/weeds: No owner shall at any time permit grass, weeds or other vegetation to
grow on their property to a height in excess of 8 inches, so that the said lot shall conform generally in appearance to
surrounding areas. Methods other than cutting or trimming may be utilized so long as there is no interference with or
damage to adjoining land. Undeveloped lots greater than one acre in size are excluded from this; a twenty-foot-wide
buffer area must be provided adjacent to all abutting developed properties and public streets and sidewalks within
which no weeds or plant growth in excess of 8 inches shall be permitted. A property owner shall not deposit grass on-
to a public street or alley, without removing the same by sunset the date of occurrence and returning the street or
alley to its original condition.

Requirements to cut & trim trees: A property owner shall be required to cut/trim and keep trimmed all trees, bush-
es, shrubbery, flowers or other vegetation. A clearance of at least 8 feet above the sidewalk and 14 feet above any
street is required.
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Council Members:

Matt Fawber—President
Holly Kelley—Vice President
Dave Baldwin

Chris Del Vecchio

Isaac Tucker

Charles Deeble

Patrick Wolfkill

Mayor:
John Richardson

Borough Staff:

Karen Deibler—Manager

Debbi Beitzel—Secretary

Brian Gayman—Public Works Sup
Kevin Patrick—Public Works

Tax Collector:
Debbi Beitzel

Building Codes Inspector:
Approved Code Services

Engineer:
Tim Knoebel (KPI)

Borough Council & Personnel

Solicitor: Vacancy Board:
Salzmann Hughes, P.C. Lisa Richardson
Dillsburg Area Authority: DEMA & *CERT:
Gene Fisler Tim Hildebrand*—Chairman
Brian Radcliffe Amy Erb*

. .. Gene Fisler*
Planning Commission: Terri Hildebrand*
Joseph Robinson—Chairman John Prato*

Brian Radcliffe David Hile*
Brian Seip—Vice Chairman Beth Hile*
Justin Davidson Jeff Griffin

Beth Aughenbaugh
District Judge:

Zoning Hearing Board: Richard Thomas (717) 432-3618
6reg Wonders—Chairman

Claude "Wally" Foreman US Representative:

Bruce Juergens Scott Perry (717) 600-1919
Heidi Tucker—Alternate State Senator:

Logan Park Authority: Mike Regan (717) 432-1730
Lzr';r":lyl—'l;‘lﬁibrand State Representative:

Kristin Omlor Dawn Keefer (717) 432-0792
Christy Doerflinger Police Department:

Christina Burrows Carroll Township (717) 432-3317

Non-Emergency (717) 854-5571

Public Meeting Dates & Times

*Committee Meetings: 1st Tuesday @ 6:30 pm (Except in August, when it will be held on Monday, August 1st)

*Council Meetings: 2nd Tuesday @ 7:00 pm (Except in November, when it will be held on Monday, November 7th)

*Planning Commission Meetings: 4th Wednesday @ 7:30 pm (when needed) - Except Nov. & Dec. 3rd Wednesday

*Zoning Hearing Board Meetings:

4th Thursday @ 7:00 pm (when needed) - Except Nov. & Dec. 2nd Thursday
* Meetings are held at the Borough Office

Dillsburg Borough Office will be closed on......

May 30th —Memorial Day Observance
July 4th—4th of July Observance
September 5th—Labor Day
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

PickleFest 2022

Saturday May 14, 2022 8:00 am - 3:00 pm

You are invited to be a part of the Annual Pickle Fest on Greenbrier

For more info contact Emily Reed at dillsburgpicklecommittee@gmail.com

Pickle Fest activities include the following:

A street fair featuring a variety of arts and crafts vendors along with businesses, local
organizations and food vendors

Pickle Chase 5K run at 9:00 am (registration at Maple Shade Barn starting at 7:00 am). This event
benefits the Kiwanis Club of Dillsburg

Music throughout the day
Pickle Eating contest

Publik Tyme at Dill's Tavern will have historical displays and demonstrations, tours,
reenactors and encampments. Stop by and get a look at living history

Plus a whole lot more

The Dillsburg Garden Club will hold their Plant and Bake Sale during Pickle Fest at the Maple Shade
Barn. Many plants (and baked goods) will be donated by members and local garden centers.




